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Bill No: HB 518 Printer’s No: 512 Sponsor: Ortitay (R) 
 

COST / (SAVINGS) 
Fund (s) 2018-19 2019-20 
General Fund See “Fiscal Impact” $212,500 

 
SUMMARY: HB 518 allows for branch facilities of private licensed schools to be located outside 
of the county where the primary private licensed school is located. 
 
ANALYSIS: This bill removes language which requires a branch facility to be located in the same 
county of the primary private licensed school.  
 
The bill also establishes a school shall be required to pay only one fee for any and all branch 
training schools. 
 
FISCAL IMPACT: This bill limits revenue from renewal fees, which are biennial and based on gross 
tuition revenue, by allowing schools that currently pay licensure fees for multiple locations to 
only pay a fee for one location.  
 
This change would reduce annualized renewal revenue from $970,000 to $757,500, a fiscal 
impact of $212,500.  


